Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

January 24, 2005
6:00 pm


Scotts Seafood
Walnut Creek

Directors present:

Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, John Reynolds, Tony Turinsky

Director excused absent:
Bob Thornton

Others present:
Sharon Ireton, Bonnie Light, 

Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy Corporation

Tom & Yvonne Merrick, Peter Miller – Camco

Ed Reagor



The meeting was called to order at 6:25 pm by President Turinsky. 

Homeowner Comments were addressed regarding the Northstar Village parking lot swale and holding pond landscaping. Maps of the area and proposed landscaping were reviewed. Mr. Reynolds and Mr. Ireton reported that in recent inspections of the area snow ramping over the swale had damaged or destroyed trees planted there in the fall. A generator powered pump is being used in the area on weekdays to pump village parking lot water through a filtration system before entering the stream. While the developer’s architect and the Northstar General Manager had expressed that snow would be trucked out of the area in heavy winters, ramping has been done instead.  It was recommended that the property manager contact the mountain operations supervisor and ask that the snow not be ramped in the swale area. In the spring / summer approximately 40 trees will be planted between the parking lot and tower buildings to create a buffer. Mr. Turinsky will write or e-mail Mr. Tirman that the architectural landscaping plan looks ok so far in 2 dimensions on paper. He will advise Mr. Tirman that the Board requests the date of the tree and vegetation planting in order to have a representative present to observe and inspect the process. 

Minutes of the August 16, 2004 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the September 5, 2004 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content. 

The following financial items were discussed:

1) The Board reviewed the tower buildings utility fee refund in consideration of  canceling the contract with Webb and applying the surplus amounts towards purchase of non-coin operated washers and dryers in the laundry rooms. Concerns over higher utility bills from increased use, appliance repair bills, and extended use / abuse of the machines by renters was expressed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve converting the buildings to non coin op machines with surplus utility income, pending no conflict with the Association’s insurance carrier over the conversion. (The following day Mr. Miller spoke to State Farm Agent Chuck Davis and learned that if a renter, not an owner, suffers damage to their personal property from malfunctioning of the machines due to lack of maintenance, the Association policy would have liability for the insurance claim).

2) The Board reviewed the December 2004 financial statements. Due to early storms in October and heavy storms in late December and early January, the combined lot and pathway snow removal expenses are over budget currently. While $66,000 is budgeted for the winter, $57,386 has been spent to date. With nearly 3 months of winter remaining it is anticipated that snow removal will be over budget for fiscal 2005.

3) Mr. McClintock presented the audited 2004 financial statements, the independent auditors’ report, and the Camco work order audit. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the statements as presented and transfer $17,388 from the replacement fund to the operating fund to reconcile amounts owing between the two. Mr. Miller reported that the net result of the Camco work order audit was $1,778 owed to the Association by Camco.  A work order spread sheet formatting error creating over billing has been corrected. Work order spreadsheets for the other 6 months of the past fiscal year will be researched for the error by Camco and reimbursement will be made to the Association.

4) Off site storage of backup DVDs of the Association’s financial records will be instituted by Camco. Tests of the backup DVDs will be done by Mr. Miller on an off site computer to ensure that data is being saved properly and can be restored correctly. 

 The following fall / winter maintenance items were discussed:

1) The Community Wildfire Protection Program is being coordinated by a forester and a retired Northstar Fire Department captain. Heavily forested areas around the stream in the ski back area are in need of tree and brush removal. NPOA owns the neighboring area and will be doing tree and brush removal there this summer. After discussion of the need to perform forest management there soon, it was recommended that the property manager define the Association’s boundaries, get a bid for total clean up of the area, and work with NPOA to have the entire project completed this year, if possible. The CWFPP will be addressed again at the next board meeting when costs of the project have been obtained.

2) The Camco maintenance crew has completed buildings’ exterior winterization, performed a water valve inspection and replacement project throughout the property, removed snow from window areas after storms, done pathway brush removal, and applied ice melt to pathways.

3) Sierra Paint & Chemical completed siding staining on units 3001-3051 after Labor Day.

4) Snow removal from pathways has been done by the Jorge Benuto crew of 12-24 laborers. In discussion it was recommended that the crew return daily on a more routine basis to clear the pathways, rather than allowing days to pass between clearing and ice to form. Ice melt applications were recommended to be done more routinely on pathways as well.  

5) Snow removal from parking lots and sanding has been done by Al Pombo Inc.

6) It was recommended that more attention be given by the Camco maintenance crew to keeping tower buildings’ hallways, stairways, and atriums clean in non-winter seasons.  

In Architectural Review Committee business the following items were discussed:

1) The non-conforming window additions at 3108 and 3122 have been changed back to the original window styles by the owners. It was recommended that letters be sent from the Association president to the owners thanking them for changing the windows back.

2) Unit 3112 has not changed non-conforming windows back to the original style. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed that the Board have the Association’s attorney write a letter to the owner of 3112 requiring him to prove by a specified date that the windows are seismically sound and meet acceptable building standards or bring the windows up to code by a specified date.  

3) Mr. Miller reported on the window replacement project. While a contractor representing Marvin Windows looked at the project in the fall, no bid was received. To date only Gelso Construction has provided a bid. Mill Miller will continue looking for qualified contractors to bid the job. After discussion it was recommended that if by June no other bids have been received, owners will be directed to contract with Gelso for dual pane replacement with Loewen Windows.

4) A request for a chimney cap change for a gas fireplace installation at 3066 was reviewed. After discussion of it having little visual impact on the chimney chase cap appearance the request was approved. 

5) In other maintenance business, removal of tower buildings external flue pipes was discussed. Many tower unit owners have converted their wood burning fireplaces to gas appliances and have abandoned the vertical flue system in favor of a horizontal system that vents to the unit’s deck. The property manager will conduct an inventory of the buildings’ gas appliances and wood fireplaces and report the findings at the next meeting. 

The next Board of Directors meeting was scheduled for April 19, 2005 at 6:00 pm at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager 
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